
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Kia Ora te Whānau 

Kia Kaha Te Reo Māori! 
This week is Māori language week and we are doing our best to help Te Reo Māori stay strong!  The photos show the children 
doing mahi whai (traditional Māori string games).   
 

Pictured are: Whaea 
Tahlea (our Kaiawhina 
Reo), Willie-Ray, 
Leikyn, Brooklyn, 
Jayde and Jaden (all 
from Room 6).   

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Ahakoa iti, ākona, kōrerotia - Learn a little, use a little 

11th September 2018    
 

 Dates to Remember School Roll 225 

Wednesday 12th September Library Craft – Jigsaw Puzzles 

Thursday 13th September Library Craft – Making Pom Poms 

Thursday 13th September Team, Group and New Entrant Photogrqphs 

Friday 14th September  EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text (by 9:00am) and delivered today. 

Friday 14th September Last day for Scholastic book orders. 

Monday 17th September Sushi orders collected from the school office at 9.00am for Tuesday lunchtime delivery. 

Monday 17th September Subway orders collected from the school office at 9.00am for a Wednesday lunchtime delivery. 

Tuesday 18th September Library Craft – Arts and Crafts 

Friday 21st September Last day for orders for Calendars, Cards or 2019 Diaries using your child’s artwork. 

 



 
 

Shanah tovah!  שנה טובה ומתוקה 
Wishing all of our Jewish families a happy, healthy and peaceful New Year! 
 
 

 
Nit Alert! 
Unfortunately, there are currently lots of nits in school.  
Please check your child’s head regularly.  Below are some 
links to websites which advocate various different treatments 
for lice: some natural and some chemical.  You can now get a 
prescription from your doctor for the treatment of lice too. 
 

We are not allowed to exclude children who have lice from 
school, all we can do is remind their parents and whānau to 
check and treat.  We also educate the children about head 
lice.  Children need to avoid head to head contact with other 
children and alert the adults at home as soon as they suspect 
they have lice. When treating your child using whichever 
method you prefer, it is advisable to treat the whole family, 
including parents and even grandparents if they have regular 
contact with the kids.  

 

https://www.kidshealth.org.nz/head-lice https://kidspot.co.nz/school-age/top-ways-to-get-rid-of-head-lice/ 
https://www.healthline.com/health/lice-home-remedies#1 

 
Lindsay Child / Tumuaki Principal 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Artwork Calendars, Cards and 2019 Diaries 

The children have been very busy recently creating some wonderful artwork for our art calendar fundraiser.  This week an order 
form will be sent home for you to order a 2019 calendar, cards, or a 2019 diary with your child’s artwork printed on the front.  
 

These are printed professionally and make lovely gifts for family and friends.  Your child’s art will be displayed in their classroom 
so that you can have a sneak peek before you order.  While there is no pressure to buy any of the items, the school does 
receive a percentage of the profit.  Orders will be open until Friday 21st September. 



Congratulations  to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday for:- 
 

Room 1 Arli enhancing hauora in the classroom and the playground. You are really enhancing your classmates 
wellbeing - ka pai!  

 Ryo  demonstrating personal excellence and working as part of a team in Maths. Tu meke!   

 

Room 2 Iona taking risks in your learning, it is awesome to see you develop confidence as a speaker in the speech 
competition and when you tried out for a solo position in choir. 

 KJ  taking risks and stepping out of your comfort zone in learning and in activities outside of the classroom, 
such as choir! 

 

Room 3 Kevin showing resilience as you settle into Room 3, developing friendships and learning English as a second 
language. Well done!  

 Isaiah displaying resilience when resolving problems and for working collaboratively with your classmates to 
achieve learning. 

 

Room 4 Bella going out of her way to enhance other children’s hauora 
 Lhukyah being a resilient learner who always perseveres on tasks to achieve personal excellence. 
 

Room 5 Felix consistently demonstrating our school values, in and out of the classroom - you are a positive role model 
for others - tūmeke! 

 Isabella  demonstrating resilience in mathematics as she persevered to solve a problem using known 
multiplication facts - ka rawe! 

 

Room 6 Cory showing personal excellence as you have worked to develop your writing with the support of your 
tuakana.  

 Stella personal excellence in maths. You have shared and justified efficient strategies you use to solve 
multiplication and division problems. 

 

Room 7 Lily helping your new class to understand and try out alternative foods which are gluten free! 
 Mar  integrating easily into room 7 and showing resilience in your learning as you take on the challenge of a 

new country. 
 

Room 8 Hiria demonstrating personal excellence during sport sessions. You worked strategically to earn points for your 
team. Ka pai! 

 Abigail showing resilience when you stepped out of your comfort zone to present a puppet show to the class. 
Tino pai! 

 

Room 9 Luke personal excellence in all areas of your learning.  Well done for always putting your best effort into 
everything.  

 Ayden participating in our group class time. Well done for managing yourself and ensuring you are at the front of 
the mat so you can get the most from your learning.  

 Cristiana showing Hauora to all your class members. You have settled into bayswater so well and your cheerful 
attitude is lovely! 

 Julia showing resilience in all areas of school. You are still learning english and have not let that stop you 
participating in our learning. Well done!  

 Ome participating and contributing in our class mat times. Well done for being focused!  
 Ivan learning to man age yourself in our group learning times. Well done for being engaged in our learning.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Wednesday 19th September is the last day to bring in your Yummy Apple stickers and barcodes for this year’s collection. 
The more stickers and barcodes we get, the more money we receive to spend on the DG sports equipment. 

If you have any full sheets please start bringing them into school, there is a collection box at the office. 
 
 

HappyHappyHappyHappy    BirthdayBirthdayBirthdayBirthday    to…to…to…to… 
Maia Kingi (8) and Georgia Karauni-Nicholas (11) both celebrating birthdays this week.   
We hope you have a wonderful time celebrating your special day with family and friends! 

 
Library Craft 
The children are currently making pom poms during Library Craft and it has proved so popular they’re almost 
out of wool!  If you have wool at home that you are able to donate for this project you would make some young 
crafters very happy!   
 

Contributions can be left at the school office.  All and every donation is very much appreciated. 



Community Notices 
Cooking Party 
Gift your loveable kids a tasty COOKING PARTY!  Right in Devonport Village.  They’ll adore our delicious Cupcake Party, Bake-
off team challenges, Cook and Dine or Edible Science Packages. www.soulsprite.co.nz or email kate@soulsprite.co.nz to 
book a date.  
 

Nature Play Community Day at Fort Takapuna - Sunday 16th September 10am - 2pm.  Rain or Shine! 
Free family day to celebrate the natural beauty in our own backyard.  Meet like-minded families, join in to workshops, learn 
about local initiatives to protect our natural environment.  For more info check out www.consciouskids.co.nz/community-days 
 
 

Ann Langis 
+64 21311610 
ann@consciouskids.co.nz 
www.consciouskids.co.nz  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Spring Drama Holiday Fun!! 
 

We are running SIX AWESOME FUN FILLED DAYS OF PERFORMANCE over the holiday break and you don't want 
to miss out.  Grab all your friends, cousins, and the kids next door and come and spend the day with us.  Our Holiday 
Days are packed with your favourite games and activities to keep your brain buzzing with performance opportunities. 
Your voices will be loud and your smile will be huge!  We cater for all ages from 5 years to young adults.  You'll be 
grouped with kids the same age and you will have a blast! 
 

• The cost is $55 but with the, BRING A BUDDY PROMO...two of you can come for $80! 

• All days run from 9am - 4pm. 

• Wear comfortable clothes. 

• Children will not be taken off site. 

• Pack lunch, morning and afternoon snacks and a drink. 
 
Click the Holiday Day closest to you for more info & to book - these days quickly  
fill up so make sure you book today! 
 
Monday  1st October  Milford School North Shore 

Tuesday  2nd October  Red Beach School Whangaparaoa 

Wednesday  3rd October  Kings School Remuera 
Thursday  4th October  Pinehurst School Albany North Shore 

Thursday  4th October Kingsway School Silverdale 

Friday   5th October  Kings School Remuera 

 
You will LOVE these Holiday Days!  We inspire Creativity we develop Confidence and we build Character with 
every session we offer.  This is a great opportunity to find out all about our most popular class and get to know what 
we offer.  We look forward to Pforming with you! 

 
 

Holiday Music Programmes 
 

Eliette’s Music Academy     6/28 The Avenue, Albany    www.eliettesmusicacademy.com 
 

Songwriting Course: 1st and 2nd October from 9:30am – 3:00pm  (8-12yrs) 
 

There is no greater feeling then being able to create a song or write lyrics of a song.  We run monthly songwriting courses but 
now for the first time we are offering a songwriting holiday programme.  Learn all about rhyming, structure, chords, lyrics, hooks, 
riffs and more.   On day two we will also record your song for you to take home. 
 

Band Programme: 3rd - 5th October 9:30am – 3:00pm  (8-12yrs) 
 

Our band workshop turns FABULOUS musicians into ROCK STARS. So don't be surprised when they ask you for a PINK 
CADILLAC.  
 

With our weekly band programme now going for a few terms, we have seen a fantastic rise in musicianship.  We're so excited 
for another band workshop this October.  The 3 day course will involve original writing, cover arrangements, recording and a 
show on day 3.  (Requirements: At least a year of tuition) 
 

For more information contact: admin@eliettesmusicacademy.com or 021 067 6333  
 



Voice Drama Holiday Programme  
My name is Mary Laurence and I’m a local primary teacher.   
I will be running a very exciting holiday programme suitable 
for all primary ages on Thursday 4th and Friday 5th October.  
 

The children will take part in lots of FUN hall games, 
energizers, circle time, working in teams, craft & keep, 
confidence building and good times!   
 

Over the 2 days the kids will put together plays based on their 
own ideas.  The performances will take place for you at 
3.00pm on the Friday.  Please book now to reserve places! 
For more info and bookings please contact 
voicedrama1@gmail.com 
 
 
 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The Pink Star Walk 2018 is back on, here in the heart of  
Auckland!  Join the Breast Cancer Foundation NZ down at  
the Auckland Domain on the 27th of October. 
 
Walk for the ones we love as we raise funds for breast  
cancer awareness, research and education.  
 
Register online at www.pinkstarwalk.co.nz. 
 


